School Council - Agenda - Wednesday 7 February, lesson 3, Library

- 1) Attending: 3 Year 5 reps, 3 Year 6 reps, 2 Year 7 reps, 6 Year 8 reps. All classes represented except 7SA.
- 2) Review of last meeting's minutes. We went through the action points from last time. This included feedback about a number of recommendations and what is now being done about them. This included the news that Mrs Goodwin will be ordering a football and basketball for each class for break and lunchtimes.

3) Updates and feedback:

- Assemblies: Alfie, Hannah and Louis helped Mr Snowdon with delivering the assemblies on School Council and RRSA to the whole school
- Governors: Daisy, Alfie and Louis reported to the governors and it was a useful chance to share ideas
- Website: the School Council page of the website is now up-andrunning
- Display board: Lily and Jonty helped Mr Snowdon with the new School Council/RRSA board, but it still needs some more work

4) RRSA

- We have had a reply from the Minister for Immigration to our Outright letters about child refugees
- 8AS wrote letters to pupils in Uganda which have been given to Mr Lakey
- Mr Snowdon updated on Going for Gold in RRSA.
- 5) Library, World Book Day and Sponsored Walk: We discussed plans for World Book Day. For the new library it was suggested that a number of pupils might work with Mr Cole on new artwork for the walls. We agreed that for the Sponsored Walk we would like pupils in each year group to vote on their preferred charity.

- 6) Food. The food sub-group took in suggestions from other School Council members and discussed which they think are the top priorities. They have produced a Top 5 list of ideas.
- 7) Toilets. The toilets sub-group collated ideas and agreed their top 5 suggestions for improvements.
- 8) School Charter. The Charter sub-group drew up a list of ways in which the 5 points of the Charter can be implemented by the school and by pupils, to make it more practical and relevant.
- 9) Website. The website sub-group wrote a report about School Council for the school site.

The next School Council meeting will be in the Library on Friday 2 March, lesson one.